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Introduction 

Reduction mammaplasty is performed for more than 100,000 patients per year in the 
United States to treat symptomatic macromastia. Excised breast tissue is routinely sent 
for pathologic review due to the relative risk of breast cancer. There is a large 
variance in the reported incidence of cancerous or high-risk lesions in these 
specimens, ranging from 0.06 – 4.6%. Recently, there has been debate whether 
histological review of breast reduction specimen is necessary. This study aims to 
determine the incidence of cancerous or high-risk lesions and to evaluate risk factors 
for their occurrence. 

Methods 

A retrospective review was conducted for all patients who underwent reduction 
mammaplasty in 2018 by the senior author. All patients 35 years of age and older 
underwent preoperative mammogram and further ultrasound evaluation if indicated. 
Variables collected included patient demographics, comorbidities, history of prior 
breast surgery, family history of breast cancer, weight of breast specimen, and 
pathologic findings. All patient underwent pathologic evaluation of their specimens. 
The pathologic evaluation was either categorized as benign, proliferative, or 
malignant. Those with positive findings underwent more detailed microscopic and 
histologic examination 

 Results 

A total of 155 patients underwent 310 reduction mammaplasties (Table 1). Pathologic 
evaluations found eleven patients (7.1%) had positive pathological findings, with nine 
patients (5.16 %) having proliferative lesions and 2 patients (1.29 %) having 
cancerous lesions (Table 2). Similarly, 13 breasts (4.19 %) had positive pathology, 
with 11 breasts (3.55 %) having proliferative lesions and 2 breasts (0.65 %) having 
cancerous lesions. Patients with positive pathology were older (p = 0.038), had a 
family history of breast cancer (p = 0.026), and had a greater weight of resected breast 
tissue (p = 0.005) than patients with benign pathologic findings. Multivariable 
analysis found that those with a family history of breast cancer (p = 0.001), prior 



breast surgery (p=0.026), and a greater weight of resected breast tissue (p=0.008) had 
higher likelihood of positive pathology (Table 3). 

Conclusion 

These findings demonstrate an incidence of positive pathology higher than that 
previously reported and illustrate the importance of histologic review of breast 
reduction specimens. Family history of breast cancer, prior breast surgery, and a 
greater weight of resected breast tissue increase risk for proliferative or cancerous 
lesions on pathologic evaluation. These findings reinforce the need to submit breast 
reduction specimens for pathology and may suggest that more detailed histologic 
evaluation of these specimens is necessary. 
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